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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Meeting held at Long Bennington Medical Centre on 
Wednesday 18th September 2024 at 10.00AM
Attendees.                                                                                                                                                        LS (Chair), MG, AT, JE, ER, NB, PB, CS
1.Apologies for absence    
KB, SB.                                                                                  
2. Approval of minutes from previous meeting agreed as a true record.                                                                                                                                                                                                        
3. Matters Arising. 
Discussed as part of today’s agenda.
4. Surgery Updates
- 20th Wellbeing walk to be led by PKB.  Successful away walk held.  Lincs Co-op are using our walks as an example of good practice.
-DNA’s July 65, August 80.  CS advised that these numbers are typical for summer months. Months with a bank holiday in seem to remain higher numbers.  Each case is looked at individually.  DNA’s held on individual patient’s file.
- CS has agreed to take minutes for October meeting.  CS feels that PPG members taking turns to record minutes is working well.
- Medical equipment.  Discussion took place around equipment and whether a poster could be placed on notice board advising patients regarding returned equipment.
- Flu clinic taking place on 5th October.  CS thanked MG, KB, AT, SB and AN in advance for their offer of help.  JE has also offered to help if needed.  CS to look at rota.  MG/SB may be able to share duties.
-Home visits quiet at the moment. KB and AT allocated to patients, and this is going well. ER advised that Foston Neighbours are carrying out a few home visits as well as taking residents out and about.
-Dementia group is going well and NB thanked ER for the support from Foston Neighbours. Funding has been agreed from Lincolnshire Co-op, NB awaiting further information about amount.  Offers have been made to donate items for craft activities.  MG has offered to donate some items she has for card making.
- Foston Neighbours.  ER updated the group about the number of lunches and coffee mornings attended by residents. Transport is being provided for those in genuine need. There is a breakfast club booked for November. AT started a discussion around the lack of a similar scheme in Long Bennington and comments were aired around the lack of facilities and volunteers available to provide this.  
- Patient Focus Newsletter.  SB has completed a draft and is awaiting approval from CS who will add in information about medical equipment and then publish.
- Poppy donations need to be in by Friday 25th October. ER advised that the Methodist church was too busy with other projects to donate in this instance although Rainbow Brownies may be able to help.  ER to pass on deadline details to all concerned. MG has spoken to her contact; they do not have the capacity to support us with donations.
- GP Patient Survey results
- 229 surveys sent out
-117 surveys returned
-51% completion
-Overall experience, Good overall experience of this practice 90%
- Industrial Action Update
1. You may be seeing reports in the media talking about GP’s taking “industrial action” and as PCNs covering 16 practices across Grantham and Sleaford, we wish to update our patients on the reality of this.
1. The British Medical Association (BMA – the registered trade union for doctors) recently undertook a ballot of all GPs who hold a contract to provide GP services to patients – the vast majority of GP practices are independent partnerships holding an NHS contract. The ballot asked if GP partners were prepared to participate in joint (“collective”) action with the BMA. An overwhelming majority across Lincolnshire and the UK said yes.
1. This is NOT about pay but about General Practice receiving the amount of funding to employ enough doctors, nurses, and other staff to provide sufficient appointments and for our staff to work safely.
1. Our GPs, for years, have been doing work that is not funded and not contracted due to gaps in commissioned services and pressures in secondary care (hospital) services; they have been doing so out of concern for their patients and to ensure that you continue to receive the care you deserve. However, with chronic underfunding and increased demand it is no longer sustainable for them to continue working in this way.
1. Across the country, since 2015, we have seen 1600 Practices close or merge, there are 6 million more registered patients needing care and support and 2000 fewer full time equivalent GPs. 
1. Our funding levels are significantly lower than 2018 levels.
1. The joint action across the country is hoping to force the government to look at General Practice and urgently reconsider the amount of funding it receives. 
1. We receive 30p per patient per day to provide services – this is woefully inadequate and less than the amount people might spend on pet insurance.
1. Though you may have heard this referred to in the media as industrial action, this is factually incorrect. This is not industrial action. Practices are not on strike. This is “collective action” which is about working legitimately within contracts. Practices will not be doing anything that compromises your safety and will not currently be going on strike. 
1. But practices are fighting to be able to provide better services to you. 
1. Please continue to use general practice services as normal and rest assured that patient care is still our priority, however you may find that you are directed to alternative providers for some tests and appointments that you have accessed in practice in the past, as these are services that practices aren’t commissioned to deliver or that are underfunded to the extent that it costs the practice to provide them. 
1. Here at K2, we are sure you can appreciate that it’s impossible for any organisation to deliver services under those circumstances.
1. As your PCNs, we hope you understand that our practices are taking this action to ensure that General Practice locally, in Lincolnshire and across England is there for our patients in years to come.
The above statement has been shared on social media.
ER shared that SB has put together a fact sheet to help residents with claiming pension credit.  She will share information with NB.  NB does not feel that the withdrawal of the fuel allowance will adversely affect any of the patients that she supports.
-CS talked through an update of the Treatment Rooms and the fact that the contract will be expiring at the end of September. ER stated that this will impact of a number of patients who will then be forced to go to the UTC.
AOB
-CS shared a poster advertising a free chair yoga session which takes place at St Wulfram’s Church on the 2nd Friday of every month from 13.00-14.00.
 -CS put forward an idea to interlink PPG with tea and chat groups in the area.  LS advised that the Chatty Café now meets every Thursday afternoon at 2PM at Café 62.  AT has indicated that he may be able to support with this and has asked for this to be included in the next agenda.
-LS advised that she had been in contact with the Vice Chair of the Fountain Medical Centre PPG in Newark.  LS spoke to the Vice Chair at length, outlining our practices and procedures, which he found to be useful. It was indicated that he had reached out to a number of practices asking for advice, Long Bennington were the only PPG to get back to him.
-PKB advised that due to a number of commitments she would no longer be able to continue as a member of the PPG.  However, she would remain as a walk leader.  LS and CS thanked her for her contribution to the group.
-NB advised that a replacement has now been put in place for Ildiko.
The meeting concluded at 11.00AM

Date and time of next meeting – Wednesday 16th October at 10.00AM
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